
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
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Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 

 

Sent via email  
 
August 10, 2022 
  
 
Stephen Smith 
Plant Manager 
Cardinal FG 
545 Avery Road West 
Winlock, WA  98596 
 
RE:  2022 Natural Gas Intrastate Transmission – OM PPR Inspection – Cardinal FG  

(Insp. No. 8421) 
 
Dear Mr. Smith: 
 
Thank you for your letter dated July 27, 2022, addressing the findings of our 2022 OM PPR 
Inspection of Cardinal FG’s (Cardinal) procedures.  
  
Staff accepts Cardinal’s proposals and updates to bring the noted items into compliance. This 
inspection will be closed as of the date of this letter.  
  
Staff thanks Cardinal’s personnel for their cooperation and assistance during this inspection.    
  
If you have any questions or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Darren Tinnerstet at 
(360) 764-0779.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Sean C. Mayo 
Pipeline Safety Director 
 
cc:  Steven Godlewski, Engineering Manager, Cardinal FG  
       Stephen Hernandez, Principal Consultant, EverLine  
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